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October 21, 2013 (Monday)...Lucille Amos, All Day Workshop, $35 

All day workshop, Desert Sky (could be Mountain Sky, too!) Paper piecing at 
its best with a few curves thrown in! Check our the web site to learn more 
about Lucille. She has held several classes in Lynchburg at Quilt and Sew 
and also at Threads Run Through It in Phenix, VA. For more information, see: 
www.quiltworx.com/instructors/lucille-amos  

October 22, 2013 (Tuesday)...1pm...Lucille Amos, Trunk Show 

November 26, 2013...1pm...Daina Kubasak, A Gold Star Mother 

Darel and Daina Kubasak of Rocky Mount lost their only child in 2005 during 
his second deployment to Iraq. Daina will show and discuss the commemora-
tive quilts given to them in honor of their son, Cpl. Jared Kubasak, USA. Join 
us for a patriotic, memorable, inspiring program. 

December 10, 2013...Christmas Luncheon  

Waterfront Country Club 

11:00 a.m.   Rainbow Challenge quilts display and voting  

12:00 noon   Luncheon 

Awarding prizes to Challenge winners will follow lunch.  

Exchange of handmade ornaments   

Programs and Workshops 

Pat Blice and Kate Holdgreve
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For up-to-date information 
and photos of  

Guild happenings… 
Be sure to visit our website at 
http://www.lakequilters.org 

Email additions or 
questions to 

bonnie@lakequilters.org 
Bonnie Bull, 
Webmaster 

NEXT MEETING 

November 26, 2013 

Next Board Meeting 

November 1, 2013 

10 am 

Dairy Queen on Scruggs Road 

 President ,  Dot t ie  Wi lson 



 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Membership Chairs: 

Kathy Gunderson  721-0116 

Bonnie Campbell   297-6390 

Ps…Don’t forget your name 
tags! If you do, see Judy 
Bukauskas at the sign-in 
table. 

  Ripples From Our President          Dottie Wilson 

Display and Clean-Up  

October: Sunshine Bee 

November: Shady Ladies 

Hospitality Co-Chairs 

Jennifer Jones     

297-4550 

Donna Broomhall 

    721-3645 

WEATHER CANCELLATIONS 

Notice of guild meeting cancellations due to bad weather will be posted on the WSLS website: 
http://www.wsls.com.  Click on “Weather”/”Closings”.  A link to the WSLS web site can be 
found at the bottom of the HOME page on our web site (http://www.lakequilters.org) 

For further information or questions, please contact the Guild President or the Program Chair-
person (VP). Their contact information is listed in the newsletter under the current officers. 

FALL FANCIES 

 We just returned from a wonderful 50th anniversary celebration trip and a re-
turn to my home town for my 55th high school reunion. Thank heaven for 
name tags! It’s amazing how we’ve changed physically yet not changed any 
of the good things about us. We added a zip line ride in West Virginia on the 
way home and that was a thrill! 

Now it’s back to all the necessary stuff.  Getting ready for the all day 
class with Lucille Amos, finishing the Christmas Challenge, working on chari-
ty projects and our entries for our 2014 quilt show; these are parts of every 
day that keep us alert and active. 

October will be our election of officers for 2014. The proposed slate 
consists of : 

Susan Palmer – President  2014/2015                               
Becky Linkous and Denise Pilversack -1st VP for Programs 2014 

Diann Brown and Kathy Gunderson - 2nd VP for Programs 2014/2015       

Mary Hamlin – Vice President Membership 2014/2015

Donna Kittelson – Secretary 2014 
Dawn Saunders – Treasurer 2014 

Thank you for agreeing to serve our Guild in the coming years. 

Donna Broomall and Jennifer Jones will be taking registrations for our 
December Christmas luncheon. 

A reminder for all committee chairs; November the Board will be work-
ing on the budget for 2014. Please get your request for next year’s funding to 
me by 31 October. Thank you. 

Dottie 

Membership 

New Members 

Veronica Church 
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Guidelines for Workshops

Workshops are special opportunities for a small group of people (usually only 20) to have instruction from a guest teach-
er.  Please follow these guidelines when signing up for a workshop: 

 Sign-up will begin at 12:30 at the Guild meeting in the month announced for the workshop sign-up. Only people who
have signed-up AND paid can attend the workshop. You are not considered “signed-up” until you pay your money! 

 If you are unable to attend the guild meeting at which the sign-up occurs, have a friend sign you up and pay your
money.  We will NOT be taking phone sign-ups before this time…Please don’t ask us to break this rule. 

 Once the workshop is filled, a waiting list will be formed.  If someone drops out of the class, the next person on the
waiting list will be called.  Please do not by-pass the waiting list by selling your spot to a friend.  It is not fair to those 
who have been put on the waiting list.  

 Once you are on the list, and find you will be unable to attend, you will not get a refund unless someone is found to

take your place. Please call Pat Blice(540-890-6226) or Kate Holdgreve(540-890-2027) as soon as you know you can’t come 
and the next person on the waiting list will be called.  If there is no one on the waiting list, you may then find 
your own replacement. 

Reminder: pick up Raffle Tickets at the General Store. Our two raffle quilts will be moved to the 

Crooked Stitch, 390 Franklin Street,  Rocky Mount, VA 24151. Two quilts are TWICE the FUN! 

For more info go to www.thecrookedstitchquiltsandknits.com  

Alma Carter was recently presented with a friendship quilt wall-hanging in appreciation for her many 
years of hosting the Kept in Stitches Bee and teaching the members the love of quilting.  

Yes, once again the Virginia Quilt Museum invites you to create a Christmas Ornament and send 
it to them. This year they would like the Christmas Ornaments to be in the shape of a STAR, and be 
no larger than five (5) inches. There will be voting and prizes for the “viewers’ choice” as before. We 
remember that Lucy Ricardo won first place last year. A $25.00 gift certificate for the first place, 
$15.00 for second and $10.00 for third will be awarded. Please have your ornament arrive at the Mu-
seum before November 15th. Just a little something different will be arranged this year. Your star 
ornaments will be photographed and be put online for both voting and buying purposes. So get 
those 5” or less STAR ornaments made and send them to the Museum by November 15. Visit the 
website after that, or better yet, come into the Museum to cast your vote and buy not only one of the 
stars but any of the wonderful new gift items available in the Museum Shop. Send your star to: 

Virginia Quilt Museum 

301 South Main Street 

Harrisonburg, VA 22801 
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Treasurer’s Report by 

Dawn Saunders 

2013 Officers 

President 
Dottie Wilson 

296-1497 
 lqgdottie@gmail.com 

VP Programs 
Pat Blice 
890-6226 

pmblice@gmail.com 

Kate Holdgreve 
890-2027 

kdholdgreve@gmail.com 

VP Membership 
Kathy Gunderson 

721-0016 
gundys2@aol.com 

Secretary 
Donna Kittelson 

989-0803 
snickelfr@cox.net 

Treasurer 
Dawn Saunders 

266-4482 
 lakeworks.sml@gmail.com 

Charity Committee Report 

Items received at the September meeting:  

1 twin quilt 

5 lap quilts 

2 large quilts  

40 Christmas stockings 

2 pillow pals 

6 wheelchair bags 

2 totes 

1 pillowcase 

Total 59 items 

Thank you to all who continue to be so generous with their donations and 
time. Special thanks to Suzanne Given for the 40 Christmas stockings and 
the Bag Ladies Bee for their multiple donations again this month. We are 
pretty much set for this year’s Christmas with over 200 Christmas stockings 
on hand. We have also collected the 22 quilts we promised Bedford Hospice 
for their Christmas giving, so thank you to all who so generously donated the 
beautiful  lap quilts we are sending. We are now low on bears so, if you can, 
pick up a kit or two at our meeting and see if you can’t get them finished and 
returned before the end of the year. 

Quilts of Valor are asking for donations of quilts or 12 1/2 inch blocks. 
They are to be sent to:  

Les Page, District 9 Coordinator 

708 Achilles Court 

Virginia Beach, VA 23464 

Blocks or quilts should be red, white, blue, gold or silver with no pat-
terns with a prevalent single gold star in them. If you have just a top 
you want to donate, they will finish it off with the batting, backing, and 
quilting. 

Les Page is Q99 announcer David Page’s brother. 

Marnie and Sandra 

Balance (8/31/13)    $7023.94 

Income 

Membership    50.00 
Workshop  310.00 
Ways & Means  25.00 
Interest    0.25 
Total Income    $385.25 

Expenses 
Insurance          400.00 
Hospitality          6.00 
Programs         137.71 
Total Expenses     $  543.71 

Balance fwd (9/30/13)      $-158.71 

Balance in checking       $6457.16 
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Cathy Fandel 

1164 Dry Hill Road 
Ferrum, VA 24088

(540) 365-7430 

www.blueridgequilting.net 

 
 

 
 

Bits and Pieces 

20th Annual A Mountain Quiltfest 

LeConte Center at Pigeon Forge 

2986 Teaster Lane, TN 37868 

March 18—22, 2014 

Registration opens November 4 

10 a.m. Eastern Standard Time 

Go to www.mypigeonforge.com/events to see the list 
of classes and instructors 

Quiltfest will be held at the new conference center 
and will feature nationally known teachers.  

***** 

To support the Virginia Quilt Museum and do some 
Christmas shopping, check out the 16 spectacular 
little quilts at www.benefitbidding.com/auctions/ and 
choose Virginia Quilt Museum. Your bids benefit the 
museum and all of us who are members. 

Also, remember to visit www.vaquiltmuseum.org for 
information about their newest exhibit. Quilts from the 
Star Quilters Guild in Roanoke are in this exhibit. You 
may want to visit their gift shop to check out the great 
little, but special gifts for your holiday giving. 

Check our web site http://www.lakequilters.org to see 
the latest events listed. You would hate to miss your 
favorite quilt show, so mark your calendar. 

Reminder to Challenge Quilters 

Your challenge quilt must be finished by 
our Christmas Luncheon . Voting on the 

challenge quilts is done before the lunch so 
prizes can be awarded after lunch. 

Handmade ornaments must be finished to 
be included in the exchange after lunch. 

Notice 

Members of Lake Quilters Guild, this space 
could be yours. Do you have quilt-related 
items to sell or donate? Place your ad here, 
no charge.  

Are you looking for patterns or instructions 
from older magazines? We have members 
who can help you. Just email: 

bettyjhuffman@embarqmail.com 
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Go to www.vaquilt museum.org for information 
about the Virginia Quilt Museum’s “opportunity” 
quilt to be awarded in December. Have you bought 
your ticket? 



 

QUILTING ESSENTIALS 
405 Apperson Dr., Salem, VA 24153  

540-389-3650 

We feature a nice selection of cotton fabrics including tone-
on-tone, blenders, floral prints, flannels, 

Aunt Grace prints and a large assortment of 108” 
backing fabrics. 

Books, Patterns, Notions, Kits, Cutting Mats, Rulers, 
Rotary Cutters and Replacement Blades. 

Also Threads and Anchor Floss. 

We carry the Alto’s 2 Fabric Cutting System, the Alto Pro 
and most all other Alto supplies. 

We have Locker Hooking supplies and provide classes. 

Hours: Mon-Fri 10:00 am-5:30 pm • Sat 10:00—4:00. 

NOTE FROM THE EDITOR 

TWO  ATTACHMENTS  WITH THIS NEWSLETTER: 

CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON FORM 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FORMS

   

Block of the Month 2013 
Cindy Clark, Chair 

We are almost finished. Well, some of us are not 
quite there yet. Don’t forget, class starts at noon 
before the guild meeting on Tuesday. What’s next, 
block settings and then borders? So far, there are 
no duplicates; only a class filled with a variety of 
fabric styles and colors. Yes, Augusta Cole, we 
too believe V*A*R*I*E*T*Y* is the spice of life! 
Even if we can’t pronounce it with a lovely North 
Carolina accent. 

Do you have news of interesting web sites, places 
to go, upcoming shows or events or exhibits? We 
want you to share them with us. Contact us at 

bettyjhuffman@embarqmail.com 

Please, don’t forget good places to eat if you are 
suggesting a short road trip. 

LIBRARY CORNER 

Anne Ochs 

 Now that cooler weather is settling in, check 
out several good quilting books, for learning 
new techniques or for inspiration. Maybe 
you will find something new to try on your 
next “too dreary to venture out” day. 

BOONES COUNTRY STORE 
2699 Jubal Early Hwy., Burnt Chimney, VA  24065 

  (3 miles from Burnt Chimney on Rt. 116) 

(540) 721-2478   FAX:  (540) 721-4831 

Tues-Sat, 9:30-5:30 

We carry name-brand cottons at true everyday low prices. We 
still have bolts and folds of sale fabric at very low prices for 

both sewing and quilting. Quilting books are on sale at 50% off 
the original price and we have pre-cut quilt top kits in various 

colors and designs.  

We have a great selection of thread, notions, and buttons, DMC 
embroidery thread, plus many needlework/quilting  magazines 

on sale. Also look for our great washable bib fabric.  

Our 90” - 108” quilt backings come in neutral as well as fresh, 
bright colors and will save you money and time. Don’t leave until 

you’ve seen our remnants, some of which are 108” backings. 

For the cooler Autumn weather, look in our freezer for soups 
and casseroles, as well as our baked goods. 
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Charity Bee  

September Deliveries to Franklin County: 

Perinatal Center...6 baby quilts, 4 pillow pals 

Hospice...3 lap quilts, 7 wheel chair bags 

Foster Care...4 quilts w/pillowcases, 6 pillow pals 

CASA...6 pillow pals 

Total: 40 items delivered by Sandra and Marnie 

****************************************************************  

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

BI-ANNUAL LAKE QUILTERS GUILD SHOW 

“QUILTING—A LIVING LEGACY” 

APRIL 4& 5, 2014 

at 

TRINITY ECUMENICAL PARISH 

Don’t forget to pick up your packet of ten quilt 
raffle tickets at Guild meeting or turn in your 
money with the signed tickets if you have sold 
your ten. 

THE GENERAL STORE 

Great fall classes with great teachers! 

STELLA LIGHTS ARE HERE!! 
Make sure your Santa has one of these on his 

shopping list, because you have been so 
good! 

 The General Store 
         www.generalstoresml.com 

      213 Scruggs Road 
  Moneta, VA  24121 
     540-721-3009  

We appreciate your business!

To join an existing bee, start a new one, or 
to update your bee information and sign up 
for a month to display, please contact: 

Joyce Disbrow … gwdlake@verizon.net or 
297-7262. 

Dale Stellhorn … dstellhorn@aol.com or 
297-1020. 

LakeWorks

Custom window & bed  
treatments, cushions,  
slipcovers, awnings 

 Window treatment & bedcovering design

 Unique embellishments

 Certified in Advanced Window Treatments, Upholstered
Cornices/Ottomans/Headboards, & Slipcovers 

Dawn Saunders  
lakeworks.sml@gmail.com 540-266-4482 
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Do you know a member in need of a get-well 
or sympathy card? If so, please contact Mary 
Hamlin, our Sunshine Chairman at: 

maryhamlin47@gmail.com 

Or phone her at 

    576-3140 



Lake Quilters’ Tidings 

Editor, Betty H. Huffman 
175 Mountain Avenue 

Buzzing from the Bees by Joyce & Dale

Bag Ladies Bee (Moneta area) - meets the 1st and 3rd Tuesday, 10:00 am to ???? at Mary Ann Spangler’s 
(297-1335).  Bring lunch. Will continue to work on charity items for children.  Making bears, wheelchair bags,and 
lap quilts for charity. (Full at this time.)  

Buzzin' Bees (Boones Mill) - meets 1st Thursday 9:00 am to ???  at Velma Meador's home (334-1957). Bring lunch.    

Friendship Bee (Hardy) - meets 3rd Monday, 9:30 am to 2 pm. Call Gloria Thar (890-7916) for meeting location. Bring lunch.  Bring 
anything you’ve started or want to start; there will be help for new quilters.   (New members Welcome).  

Kept in Stitches Bee meets 1st Thursday at the SML Association meeting room (lower level behind Old Oak Café—Rt. 616 at 
Westlake) 10 am to 2 pm. Members work on individual projects as well as charity quilts. Call Marilyn Doble (721-5701) or Linda 
Burke (721-7376). Bring lunch. (New members welcome) 

Material Girls Bee  (various towns)- meets 1st and 3rd Tuesday, 9:30 am to 2:30 pm. Call Marcia Wright (427-9312) or Kate Hold-
greve (890-2027). Bring lunch. Making quilts for each member. (Full at this time.) 

Piece Makers Bee (Moneta) - meets 4th Tuesday, 9:00 am to noon, at Dot Jackson's home (721-4859). Work on charity quilts and 
always learning new techniques and projects. Display August 2013 (Call Ruth Ann Assaid, 992-6445) 

River Queen Bee (Goodview) - meets 3rd Tuesday, 12:30 pm.  Call Linda Pote (297-6652) or Sharon Cullen (297-3661) for meet-
ing location. Working on UFO’s, charity items for hospitals and battered women shelters, and a new round robin quilt. (New Mem-
bers welcome.)  

Shady Ladies Bee (Various locations) - Meets 1st Monday from 10 am until Noon  Call Hallie Ruedi (721-2595) for meeting loca-
tion. Working on two round robin (row-by-row) charity quilts.  This year’s plan is to have a member demonstrate a different project/
technique each month.  Display November 2013 (Full at this time.) 

Southside Bee (Union Hall) - meets 2nd Thursday, 10:00 am to 2:00 pm. Bring lunch. Call Irene Capps (576-5995). Working on 
scrappy charity quilts. (Full at this time.)  

Stitches In Time (Goodview) -  Appliqué Bee—2nd Thursday, 10:00 am. Bring lunch. Display in September 2013. Call Kinza Pick-
elsimer (540-798-5295). Project: Hearts and Flowers blocks by Kathy Delaney.  

Sunshine Bee (White House Corner/Huddleston) - meets 1st Thursday, 10:00 am to 2:00 pm, at Cindy Clark's home (297-  
0043). Bring lunch.  Display October 2013 (Full at this time.) 

IF YOU WISH TO BECOME A MEMBER OF A BEE or IF YOU HAVE ANY UPDATES/CHANGES FOR THE ABOVE BEES, 
CALL JOYCE DISBROW (297-7262)  OR DALE STELLHORN (297-1020) BEFORE THE 3RD OF EACH MONTH. 
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